
PASTOR’S REPORT

Funerals
Mike Hines-April 13
LaVerne Hubner-May 17
Pat Nielsen-May 20

Bible Studies
Wednesday Morning Bible Study finished their study of the Gospel of John on May 15.
We will begin a study of the book of Acts in August.

Sunday Morning Bible Study will continue to be facilitated by the Elders. They are
currently doing a study of the Gospels with pre-recorded videos I do with the lesson and
questions that have been brought to me throughout the week.

I have begun two bi-weekly video studies on the church’s Facebook page. Farther Along
takes what we learned from the Small Catechism and brings the teaching up a level. What
to Expect in Lutheran Worship shows why we do what we do in our weekly worship
services.

Confirmation
Evan Lange and Audrey Neukomm were confirmed on May 5.

Seven will begin their second year of catechesis in September.

Vacancy Report
On July 11, Good Shepherd and Immanuel called Rev. Michael Huebner from Our
Redeemer Lutheran Church in Lexington, KY. We pray for him as he deliberates the call.

Extra-Congregational Activities
I have been the Circuit Visitor for the Iroquois Circuit since November 2021.
I conduct a monthly worship service at Gilman Healthcare the second Thursday of the
month.
Renee and I take Mahlah to Gilman Healthcare the third Tuesday of each month.
I am in the rotation for Sunday afternoon worship services at PrairieView.
I am in the rotation for chapel at St. Paul’s Lutheran School, Woodworth, and St. John’s
Lutheran School, Buckley.

Upcoming Events
Joint Circuit Visitors/District Board of Directors Meeting September 24
Fall Pastor’s Conference October 7-9
Pastor on Vacation October 18-23


